

ROTARY CLUB

OF GRAND RAPIDS, SOUTH . ORGANIZED 1957

GRAND RAPIDS, MI 49508

March 7, 1984

Reply to:

Paul E. Neumann 2336 Eastern Ave., S.E. Grand Rapids, MI 49507 Phone: 241-2091 - office

Mr. James DeVoss 2027 Edgewood S.E. Grand Rapids, MI 49506

Dear Jim:

This is an addendum to my thank you letter last week for your appearance as guest speaker at our meeting.

I have just come from this week's Rotary luncheon. You may be interested about the comments on your presentation. "The best program our Rotary Club ever had" (said by an 8 year member). "Wow, I never realized that such patriotism and pride in America existed among the younger generation" and so on. The comments and praises for your presentation and your dedication were unanimous. Incidentally, when you completed your presentation, there was a spontaneous standing ovation for you. This has never occurred in our club before. I know, I have been a member since the club's inception.

Ed Jackoboice telephoned me a couple of days after you spoke. He quietly said he had "left the meeting with tears in his eyes". Ed's love of country runs deep, too.

Best wishes,

Paul E. Neumann

PEN:ajh